
 Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting July 11th , 2023 1561 Evergreen Montello 
WI  53949 at 6:00 p.m. 
July 11,2023, 2023 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 

6:00.   Present: Michael Raddatz, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll and Valorie 

Schable.  

 
Minutes from June 14th, 2023  were read by Caroline Gemoll. My Mike Raddatz, 

2nd by Tom Breiling. With corrections of Last name, correction Passed 

 
Valorie Schable Read treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on 

file by Tom Breiling, 2nd by Mike Raddatz. Balances are Checking 

79438.81  Deposits 43492.17 and Expenses 65086.77. 

 
Brandon Frazer resignation - Mike is appointing Nicole Carneal-Frazer to take 

Brandon’s position. Motion to approve Appointment by Mike Raddatz, 2nd by Tom 

Breiling.  Oath of office was given to Nicole Carneal-Frazer.  

 
Vertical Bridge - Brad Witmer - Not present 

 
Operators Licenses.  Additional bartender licenses 5, motion from Mike Raddatz 

to approve the additional licenses, 2nd by Tom Brehling.  

 
Dog ordinance is in the attorney's hands to review and write up an ordinance. 

 
Town Hall mowing - Gary stated that he will mow the lawn for the bid amount he 

submitted. He has already started to mow. 

 
Town Web site-  Old site not working and the new site does not have updated 

information, nor can we put in new information on the new website.   
 Nicole stated that she will be working with Brandon to figure out what needs 

to be updated. Caroline stated that we need the old web site able to be 

viewed. At this time we need to be able to see minutes, agendas and any voting 

information we need. The new web site needs to be up and running, to post 

current information. 

 
AssessorRevaluation Contract=  Bid is for $34,405.00 to do a full evaluation. 

Motion from Mike Raddatz to accept and use our current assessor for re - 

Evaluation. 2nd by Tom Breiling. Passed.   

 
Citizen comments; Katie Schueller recently moved to the area and wanted to 

know if there was a way to lower the speed limit on her road.  Stated that 

there is a 25 mile speed limit sign posted near the boat ramp. Katie 

was  advised that due to the cost and what it would take to change there is 

most likely not enough traffic on the road to lower the speed. Chairman Mike 

Raddatz said he would look into it. Monitoring is expensive and we monitored 

Fox CT. We were not allowed to lower the speed limit on Fox CT. which is the 

most highly traveled township road.  

 
Zoning and Building permits - Permits are all up to date and paid. 



 
Correspondence Liquor Licenses, Golf Cart request, WTA Mike reserved his room 

and also one for Tom Breiling.  Caroline is still uncertain if attending as 

they are having election training.  Received letter from the State that our 

revenuing sharing will increase this year.  It is not knowen if the increase 

will be continued each year. 

 

Voucher- 5342, 5350-5359, read by Mike Raddatz, motion to approve vouchers by 

Tom Breiling 2nd, by Nicole Carneal- Frazer.   

 
Next  meeting will be on August 9th at 7:00 p.m. Meeting adjourned 7:45 p.m.   
 


